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Firthmoor Primary School Newsletter


Autumn Term (2) 2018    � HYPERLINK "http://www.firthmoor.darlington.sch.uk" �www.firthmoor.darlington.sch.uk� 








Coastal visits 





During the last term, children in Years 1 to 6 paid a visit to a coastal area to coincide with our whole school topic about ‘Coasts’.  Years 1 & 2 visited Saltburn-by-the-sea, Years 3 & 4 visited Teesmouth Field Centre and Years 5 & 6 visited Whitby.  Children learned a great deal about coastal erosion, ordnance survey, map reading, geography and even practised their art skills.  Their knowledge was then brought back to school to transfer into their books.





Upcoming Events & Date Reminders





12th-16th November – Y6 Primary Maths Challenge


15th & 22nd November – B&H Dentists visiting school


16th November – Children in Need – wear something spotty!


16th November – NHS in school – Flu immunisations for YR-Y5 (with prior parental consent)


20th November – Y5’s Carousel of health workshops in school


21st November – The Book People ‘Book Bus’ visiting school – parents opportunity to                       buy quality books for Christmas presents (details to follow)





14th December – Nursery & Reception Christmas Performance – details to follow


17th December – KS1 Christmas performance (The Inn-spectors) – details to follow


18th December – KS2 Christmas performance (The Inn-spectors) – details to follow


18th December – Nursery Christmas party (a.m.) / Reception Christmas party (p.m.)


19th December – Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 - Christmas parties


20th December – Y6 Christingle – details to follow





Thursday 20th December – Break up for Christmas holiday





Monday 7th January 2019 – Return to school at 8.55am














Safer Futures Live! Event





Year 6’s took a trip to Newton Aycliffe this month to take part in the annual ‘Safer Futures Live’ event (formerly Safety Carousel). Whilst there, the pupils took part in various workshops in which they learned about keeping safe around the home and outdoors.  The event is organised by Durham & Darlington Fire service but is also attended by the Police, Ambulance and Coast Guard Services.  Scores of primary schools from the region and beyond are invited to attend.





The Book People – Book Bus





On Wednesday 21st November we have invited The Book People to bring their ‘Book Bus’ to school to give children and parents the opportunity to purchase books at extremely discounted prices.  This is an ideal opportunity to buy in some Christmas presents. Details to follow.





Remembrance Day





Last week we had an assembly to mark Remembrance Day, and to pay our respects to all the fallen people who lost their lives during the 1st World War. During the week poppies were sold in school on behalf of the Royal British Legion.  We will let you know how much was raised from the poppy sales once we hear from the Royal British Legion.  Thanks for all your donations.





Fire Brigade Assembly


In the lead up to Halloween and Bonfire Night, we welcomed Durham & Darlington Fire Service into school, and they did a very informative whole school assembly about how to keep safe, but have fun around bonfires and fireworks. 





Go spotty for Children in Need





It’s that time of year again where we join the nation in fund raising for Children in Need, to help those who are so much less fortunate than ourselves.  On Friday 16th November, we’re inviting children to wear something spotty and donate £1 to the charity.





Harvest Festival and 


Community Centre Foodbank





As part of our Harvest Festival celebrations, we collected items for the Firthmoor Food Bank which is run by Firthmoor Community Centre.





Families donated overwhelmingly and we received hundreds of items such as tinned and packet foods, biscuits, cereals, baby care items, deodorants, soap, feminine hygiene products and much more.





On behalf of the school and the Community Centre, we would like to thank everyone that donated something to the food bank.   When Mrs Harrison, Chief Executive at the Community Centre, came to school to collect the donations, she was astounded at the generosity of our families.











Health & Wellbeing


We have had visits from various different agencies to encourage a healthy lifestyle amongst our pupils.


Years 3 & 4 had a visit from Warburton’s, the bread manufacturing family.  They learned how to make a healthy sandwich by choosing their ingredients sensibly, which they were then able to enjoy afterwards.  


We have also had visits from our school nurse who has done some work with pupils on handwashing, personal hygiene and healthy eating to promote a healthy lifestyle.


We also have forthcoming visits from Burgess & Hyder, the dental group, who will be showing the children correct techniques for brushing and general oral care.  








Stay and Play





In October, Mrs Smith invited Suzy Hill from Darlington Central Library into school. Mrs Smith and Suzy ran a ‘Stay and Play’ session where parents could bring their children into Nursery, but stay with them for the duration to interact with them. Parents enjoyed the Playdoh, painted pictures, read stories, dressed up and played in the ‘pretend’ house.  They even made new friends with some of the other children.








School Christmas Lunch





This will be served on Thursday 6th December.  If your child usually brings a packed lunch, but would like to have Christmas lunch on this day, you will need to pay £2.00 via ParentPay by Friday 30th November.  If you need assistance to set up a ParentPay account, please contact the school.





Lost Property





We have a large amount of quality items in our lost property.  If items have names on them, we will automatically return them to the owner, however, any unnamed or unclaimed lost property will be donated to charity at the end of each half term.  Please ask your child to check for any items they may have misplaced.





Attendance winners





Each half term, the class with the highest attendance is rewarded with £50, and as a class they are able to decide how they would like to spend the prize.  Mrs Irwin’s class (YHI) were the winners for the first half of the Autumn term (3rd September to 26th October).  They chose to spend their £50 on a large Lego set which they can enjoy playing with during wet break times.





TAG Rugby





Some of our pupils recently attended a TAG rugby competition, which was held at Darlington Mowden Park Rugby Club. 





The first tournament was for Year 5&6 children – they played 5 games, of which they won 3!  Well done!





The following week, some Year 3&4 children went along, and they also played 5 games, winning 2 and drawing 1 – once again very well done!





Leading try scorers for the games were Scarlet (for Y5/6) and Macy (for Y3/4).





To start off both afternoons, the children took part in a carousel of activities aimed at helping to improve their rugby skills and then how to apply them during the game.





During both of the sessions, the children showed brilliant team spirit, determination and positive attitudes. 





Visit to Durham Johnson School


Some of our girls were invited along to Durham Johnson School with Mrs Irwin to take part in Durham Book Festival. Author Kate Pankhurst gave a very interesting talk about her new book ‘Fantastically Great Women Who Made History’.  The book tells the stories of many famous women in history, such as Boudicca, Noor Inayat Khan, Ada Lovelace and Flora Drummond.





Kingswood residential visit





Please note that the next instalment for the forthcoming visit to Hexham is due to be paid on ParentPay by Friday 1st February 2019.











